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® The Clean Air Act requires EPA to protect public health by setting official limits (the national air quality
standards) for ozone in the air we breathe. EPA is reviewing the standard for ozone because the current
standard fails to protect the health of millions of Americans. Congress explicitly required EPA to regularly
review and set the standards to provide that protection.

» The nation needs a much tighter national air quality standard of 60 parts per billion to protect the health
of those most at risk-children, teens, seniors, and people with chronic lung diseases like asthma.

Forty years ago this month, a bipartisan Congress strengthened the Clean Air Act to provide much needed
protection to the health of millions of Americans from the most widespread and dangerous outdoor air
pollutants. Congress directed the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency to set official limits, called National
Ambient Air Quality Standards, on the amount of ozone and five other pollutants that could be in the air.
Congress explicitly directed them to base those standards on what is needed to protect human health.

Congress recognized then that ozone pollution is a serious health threat. Newer research shows it to be even
more dangerous than previously thought. Ozone burns the lungs and airways, causing them to become
inflamed, reddened, and swollen. Children and teens, senior citizens, and people with lung diseases like asthma,
chronic bronchitis, emphysema, and others are particularly vulnerable to the heaith effects of ozone. Outdoor
waorkers and exercisers are also at higher risk. When inhaled even at low levels, ozone can cause chest pain and
cough, aggravate asthma, reduce lung function, and increase emergency room visits and hospital admissions for
respiratory problems. Research shows that breathing ozone can shorten human life—can kill—at levels
currently considered safe.!

Ground-level ozone is one of the nation’s most widespread air pollutants and threatens the health of millions
of people. EPA estimates that over 187.3 million people (2000 Census) in 650 counties would be protected from
unhealthy levels of ozone if the standard is set at 60 parts per billion (ppb).

The science is clear that the current ozone standard fails to protect public heaith. The Clean Air Scientific
Advisory Committee, EPA’s independent science advisors, reviewed the evidence from over 1,700 studies of the
health impacts of ozone. They concluded unanimously that the ozone standard should be set between 60-70
parts per billion, 8-hour average, to protect human health. The medical and scientific community also endorsed
this conclusion.

To protect the health of children, the elderly and other sensitive groups, EPA should set the ozone standard at
the low end of the range - 60 ppb. Within the range of 60 to 70 ppb, we believe that a standard at the lower
end of the range, 60 ppb, will provide the strongest protection for public health. Groups that have called for a
60 ppb ozone standard include: American Academy of Pediatrics, American Lung Association, American Medical
Association, American Public Health Association, American Thoracic Society, Asthma and Allergy Foundation of
America, EPA’s Children’s Health Protection Advisory Committee, Physicians for Social Responsibility and many
others.






